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The View newsletter is published three times
a year (March, September and December) 
by the City of Mountain View.

The View is delivered by bulk mail to every
residential address and many businesses in 
Mountain View.

Mountain View City Council
Mayor: Matt Neely
Vice-Mayor: Nick Galiotto

Councilmembers:
R. Michael Kasperzak, Jr.
Laura Macias
Tom Means
Matt Pear
Greg Perry

Kevin Duggan, City Manager

The View office:
Mountain View City Hall,
500 Castro St., Third floor

Mailing address:
P.O. Box 395 
Mountain View, CA 94042

Telephone: (650) 903-6301

City web page:
www.ci.mtnview.ca.us or 
www.mountainview.gov

A limited supply of extra copies of The View
is available at City Hall, 500 Castro Street,
Mountain View Public Library, 585 Franklin
Street, and the Community Center,
201 South Rengstorff Avenue.

The View is printed on 30% post-consumer 
recycled paper.

City Mission Statement
The City of Mountain View provides quality
services and facilities that meet the needs of a
caring and diverse community in a financially 
responsible manner.

Correction:
The Fall issue of The View listed incorrect information 
for the State Senator representing the City of Mountain
View. The correct information is provided below:

Senator Elaine Alquist
Capitol Office
State Capitol, Room 4088
Sacramento, CA 95814
Phone: (916) 651-4013; Fax: (916) 324-0283
E-Mail: senator.alquist@sen.ca.gov

San Jose Office
100 Paseo de San Antonio, #209
San Jose, CA 95113
Phone: (408) 286-8318; Fax: (408) 286-2338

Work on the $142-million project by the Valley
Transportation Authority (VTA) and Caltrans to
make improvements to four major interchanges
along Highway 101 in Mountain View remains 
on schedule.

Completion of the project is slated for spring 2006.

Changes are being made to interchanges at 
Moffett Boulevard, Old Middlefield Way,
Shoreline Boulevard and Route 85. Portions of
the project that have been completed include:

• the transition ramp from northbound Route 85
to northbound U.S. 101

• transition ramps from Shoreline Blvd to U.S. 101
and Route 85

• the ramp at Old Middlefield Way 
• the Moffett Blvd interchange reconfiguration

New Permanente Creek Trail Overcrossing 
at Highway 101 
Construction will begin next summer on a new overcrossing for the Permanente Creek Trail spanning 
Highway 101 just north of the Old Middlefield Way exit on Highway 101. When completed, the new 
pedestrian/bike bridge will allow trail users to travel between businesses and recreational facilities in the
North Bayshore area and residential and business areas south and west of the freeway.

The existing Permanente Creek Trail begins in Shoreline at Mountain View Regional Park and runs along 
the east side of the creek for approximately one mile until it ends just north of Highway 101. The new over-
crossing will bring the trail to the intersection of Old Middlefield Road and Spring Street. A traffic signal 
will be installed at the intersection to assist trail users and help accommodate local traffic.

Completion of the new overcrossing is scheduled for the Summer 2007. For more information, call the Public
Works Department at (650) 903-6311. !

Mayfield Site 
Development Update 
Public hearings on the Environmental Impact
Report (EIR) for the proposed development of
housing on the former site of Mayfield Mall at the
corner of Central Expressway and San Antonio
Road will begin in January. The EIR addresses
many traffic, noise, air quality, public service and
school impact issues raised by the public.

Approximately 580 new housing units have been
proposed for the 24-acre site, including small-lot
single-family houses and condominiums. Of those,
530 would be in Mountain View. The EIR evaluates
two alternative development scenarios–one with
less housing and one with more housing–as well 
as keeping the current zoning in place.

In addition to conducting public hearings on 
the EIR, the Environmental Planning Commission
is reviewing a possible new Precise Plan that is 
tailored to housing, with possibly some retail.
The City Council will consider the EIR and Precise
Plan in the first part of 2006.

For more information, call the Community 
Development Department at (650) 903-6306. !

New Medical Facility
Under Construction on
Former Emporium Site
The Palo Alto Medical Foundation is currently 
constructing a new medical facility on the former
Emporium site at 701 El Camino Real East. The
250,000 sq. ft. project will include office and exami-
nation rooms, an urgent care center, laboratory and
radiology services, an outpatient surgery center, a
pharmacy, a laboratory and services for diagnostic
radiology.

Plans also call for a two-level parking area, the 
protection of several heritage trees on the site,
bike lanes, and reserving a location for a landing
area for the Stevens Creek Trail overpass. The
architectural design includes renewable resource
materials, use of natural daylight and other sustain-
able design techniques.

Construction of the new facility is expected to 
be completed by the end of 2006.

For more information about the project, call 
the Community Development Department at 
(650) 903-6306. !

Highway 101 Improvements Update 
• a new connector road between Pear Avenue and

La Avenida

Remaining work on the project includes the con-
struction of the direct connector ramp from the
commuter lane on northbound Route 85 to the
commuter lane on U.S. 101, as well as the direct
connector ramp from northbound Route 85 to
Shoreline Blvd.

The City is working with the VTA to help mitigate
the impacts of the construction on motorists and
residents. The VTA will provide commuters and
residents with construction updates through radio
announcements, notices to affected businesses and
property owners, roadway signs, and information
on their web site at www.vta.org. Information is
also available by calling the Mountain View Public
Works Department at (650) 903-6311. !

The City Council has selected Inigo Way as the

name of the new connector street between Pear

Avenue and La Avenida.

The street was named after Lope Inigo, an

Ohlone Chief who was one of the few native

Americans in the Santa Clara Valley to receive a

land grant from Mexico. His 3,000-acre ranch,

Posolmi, later became Moffett Field.

 


